BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Adequacy of Laclede Gas
)

Company’s Service Line Replacement Program
)
Case No. GO-99-155

and Leak Survey Procedures.


)

ORDER DIRECTING FILING

On March 5, 2004, the Commission issued its Report and Order in this case.  Among other things, the order directed Staff to continue its annual reporting to the Commission until otherwise ordered.  On April 6, 2004, the Commission issued an order directing Staff to file a status report regarding the annual report.

Staff filed its Status Report on April 19, 2004.  Staff noted that Laclede Gas Company’s 2004 annual bar‑hole leak survey is required to be completed by July 1, 2004.  Staff indicates that the information from the results of that leak survey are pertinent to, and a necessary part of, Staff’s review of the program.  In addition, the informa​tion from the survey will enable Staff to provide a more complete report to the Commission.  Staff suggests a deadline of September 1, 2004, to complete an analysis of the service-line replacement information and leak survey data so that Staff may provide the Commission with a comprehensive update report detailing the results of the copper-service-line relays/renewals and bar‑hole leak survey completed since Staff filed its three‑year summary report on August 1, 2003.

The Commission has reviewed Staff’s Status Report and concludes that a September 1, 2004 deadline for the filing of Staff’s annual report is reasonable.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1. That Staff shall file its next annual report no later than September 1, 2004.

2. That this order shall become effective on April 27, 2004.

BY THE COMMISSION

Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge

( S E A L )

Vicky Ruth, Senior Regulatory Law Judge, 

by delegation of authority pursuant 

to Section 386.240, RSMo 2000.

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri,

on this 27th day of April, 2004.
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